SPRING GROVE TOWN BOARD MEETING
January 12, 2016

Ernie reported that Mr. Chamberlain who used to plow snow is now in the hospital due to
a fall at home and then complications at the Nursing Home. His wife Carol Chamberlain
is now at home alone with meals being brought in. Their son is living away now.

We have received a letter asking if we are planning to destroy any old records. Ernie says
since we still have room in storage he does not feel it is necessary that we destroy any old

records at this time. <, (90,

Our Fire Contract with the City of Richmond has gone up to % Ernie plans to
discuss this with the City Controller. Our Counselor has read it but has no copy yet.

An agreement with the Sheriff to patrol our roads is ongoing at this point. The cost ,
depends on the number of hours they patrol. A discussion about how to handle this and a
motion made by Adolph Werner and seconded by Murlin Clark to go ahead with this.
Their have been three accidents on Waterfall Road with deer involved. Adolph plans to
talk with Friends Board about an O.K. to hunt them in the bottom land and will get with
other property owners on Waterfall for permission to bow hunt on their land beginning
next Fall.

Reid Hospital showed us plans they have for razing two office buildings and the church
building they have purchased and build a new large building on that property with 158
parking places and using the two existing entrances on Waterfall Road and Chester Blvd.
This will be for ENT Medical Office of 1800 Square foot. They hope to occupy the new
building by the end of this year. Council will review our BZA requirements with 1sta
Panning Com. Meeting and 2nd it goes to BZA. We can’t ignore our code until we

change our ordinances. Murlin Clark will call a special meeting because of the size of the
new building. ~

Meeting adjourned at

Norma Wright
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